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Helping Services
Celebrates b0 Years!

Friends, supporters, former and current staff and board mem-
bers, and community members came together to celebrate

a huge milestone in the life of Helping Services—50 years

of service!

Started by a group of students with support from faculty at
Luther College as the “Trouble Line” and “Hot Line to Help,’
the early focus was on local youth. Teens and young adults
could call and talk to someone to get help at a time when
help lines were still a new idea in the field of social work.

As the work developed, a drop-in center called the “Hobbit
Hole” was opened for a place for youth to congregate. Volun-
teers and staff would be present to address everything from
problems dealing with substance use, domestic violence,
teen dating violence, mental health, and more.

The grassroots organization became an official nonprofitin
1973 under the name “Helping Services for Northeast lowa.”
In 2017, that name was updated to “Helping Services for
Youth & Families” to reflect their mission of healthier and
safer families and communities. Started in Decorah, the
organization has grown to expand services to many commu-
nities. Staff and volunteers now reside in eight counties of
northeast lowa.

The 50th anniversary celebration event on April 22nd at
Impact Coffee in Decorah featured speakers from throughout
the history of Helping Services, including Karen Tjossem, a
founding member of the “Trouble Line,”and Tom Murray, a
past mentor with the Youth Mentoring program.

Carson Eggland, Executive Director, remarked that Helping
Services will continue to be a driving force in northeast lowa
by leveraging its pillars of prevention, advocacy, and educa-
tion while staying true to the mission of supporting healthier
and safer families and communities. The evening was filled
with appreciation and acknowledgment of past successes
while looking forward to a bright future. B
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The start of better communities
through working with young families

Family Education has been around the HAWC (Howard, Alla-
makee, Winneshiek & Clayton) counties for about 25 years. |
have been a part of it for 20 years. When | started, each of the
four counties had 2-3 educators serving families in almost
every community with home visits and play groups. We were
able to work with all the local obstetric units, going in and
meeting with moms to let them know about weight checks
and breastfeeding support once they get home. Often
times, we would receive a call from doctors wanting extra
weight checks, due to baby not gaining as they should. We
partnered with WIC and Keystone AEA to assist the parents
with developmentally delayed children, low birth weight
babies and children born with various medical diagnosis.
We brought out information from the American Academy of
Pediatrics, State Extension offices and many other reputable
sources to share with the families.

Fifteen years ago, our funding source, Early Childhood

lowa, wanted programs to choose specific evidence-based
programs and use their curriculum. We chose Parents as
Teachers, an evidence-based, world renowned program

that covers every aspect of child development. We knew we
were providing good and reliable information prior to the
implementation of PAT and now we can see the results of
using the evidence-based curriculum; parents are promoting
children’s language and literacy, they report feeling they
have improved their parenting knowledge and skills, parents
are more involved in their child’s school, children’s health
and potential developmental delays are detected early, child
abuse and neglect are prevented, children enter kindergar-
ten ready to learn.

Present day has us with some things staying the same, but
many things have changed. While the budget has progres-
sively shrunk, hence less staff members, we are still using the
Parents as Teachers curriculum and still seeing families with
children to age three. Unfortunately, we now speak in ‘pre-&
post’ Covid terms. Across the nation, home-visiting programs
took a huge hit when Covid took over. We did virtual visits

to compensate, but for many families the lack of in-person
visits, limited resources for virtual visits or Covid related
issues led to many families opting out of the program. Due
to safety and health concerns at the time, we were unable

to continue visiting new parents in the hospitals or meeting
people through WIC.

Now in the post-Covid world, while we still focus on safety
for families and staff, we have several play and activity par-
ent-child groups several times a month and are re-establish-
ing relationships with obstetric units and many other family
service agencies to reach families for the continued pursuit
of providing support and information to all families with
young children.

We will continue to partner with community resources to
best serve families in Howard, Allamakee, Winneshiek and
Clayton counties. B

—Barb Fjelstul, Director of Family Education & Support




Director’s Message

Celebrating 50 Years!

Milestones are important to acknowledge and celebrate, especially those that have
resulted in so much positive impact over the years — 50 to be exact! Starting from a grass-
roots effort to help solve community issues such as drug and alcohol abuse, our team is
honored to continue the legacy of Helping Services into the next 50 years. In this news-
letter you will read both stories from the past and a look at how programs operate now.
You will notice that leaning on a focus of prevention and advocacy has led the organiza-
tion since 1973, and both continue to serve as foundational pillars moving forward.

I have to acknowledge those who have come before us to make this milestone happen. Board
members, who ensure fiscal and legal oversight while providing vital support for management. Volunteers,
who provide invaluable services such as being mentors for youth or comforting voices responding to a crisis
call. Staff members, who have chosen to work in a field that can be both incredibly rewarding and unbearably
difficult. Donors who continue to give resources to ensure the doors remain open and our team can be flexible
in its approach to addressing community issues. And most importantly, families and youth who entrust in our
team to provide quality and meaningful programs and services.

Thank you for walking by our side over the past 50 years. With your continued help, I am confident
Helping Services for Youth & Families will remain a driving force in northeast Iowa for healthier and safer
families and community.

Executive Director
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Prevention Services:
Then and Now

Over the past 20 years, substance use prevention has seen
positive changes and also new challenges. Dating back to
the early 2000s, prevention efforts for substance use utilized
strategies that we targeted toward individuals specifically.
This included school programming, youth mentoring pro-
grams, parent education, and alternative activities for your
youth like youth centers. Providing information, education,
and supporting youth were the main approaches, and these
approaches still remain vital today.

Fast forward 10 years and the gears shifted to changing the
environment. Efforts were aimed at modifying or influencing
community conditions, standards, institutions, structures,
systems, and policies causing challenges because some
communities aren't ready to make these big changes. Exam-
ples of this include things like passing social host ordinanc-
es, increasing beer excise taxes, and passing the Smoke-Free
Air Act. These strategies impacted a larger population with
the plan to see community-level changes around substance
use versus one person at a time. Over the years, the one
consistent positive approach has been utilizing grassroots
coalitions. Grassroots coalitions are people who come
together to work on an issue with the intended outcome of
making change.

Another newer challenge for the prevention field is working
to reduce the stigma attached to substance use. The words
that are used to describe those who use substances are
changing to better reflect the science behind substance use,
and to shed the negative stigma around those who have

a substance use disorder. Examples are junkie or alcoholic
to a person with a substance use disorder or a person with
an alcohol use disorder. By using person-first language and
changing the way our biases are towards those that have a
substance use disorder, we can further support and open
more doors for treatment and recovery.

Today, prevention looks at a comprehensive approach with
interventions that target the individual and ones that target
the community as a whole in order to see change around
the issue. We have also started a deeper dive into incorpo-
rating co-occurring issues like mental health, suicide preven-
tion, and problem gambling prevention and how they relate
to substance use which is a very positive movement for the
prevention field.

Our team is hopeful that as the prevention field expands its
topics and continues to utilize the foundational approaches
we have used for years, we will witness a greater impact on

the individuals and communities that we serve. B

—Jen Stolka, Director of Prevention Services
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The Domestic Abuse Resource Center Remains Focused on Survivors

As the domestic violence comprehensive program that cov-
ers the seven counties in northeast lowa, we have encoun-
tered various changes over the years since beginning the
program in 1978. Some of the changes include our program
primarily focusing on assisting domestic violence survivors.
When our agency first opened, we also assisted sexual
assault survivors so that has been a shift in service provision.
Another change over the years has been opening up ser-
vices to all in need, regardless of gender. In this capacity, we
continuously strive to provide the most innovative, stream-
lined and survivor friendly services. In order to provide the
most inclusive and seamless services to survivors, we have
implemented various strategies which include developing
DART (Domestic Abuse Response Teams) in each of the
counties we serve. These teams include protocols with local
law enforcement agencies and county attorneys to ensure
victims of domestic violence receive help from an advocate
whenever law enforcement is involved. We also work very
hard to collaborate with professionals who intersect with
survivors. Some examples of these professionals include,
mental health professionals, medical personnel, attorneys,
churches, veteran programs and area social service
providers, just to name a few.

Over the years we have secured funding from federal grants
to provide focused services for children affected by domestic
violence, faith based focused services, the formation and im-
plementation of DART teams in each of the counties, dating
violence and stalking services and transitional housing pro-
gramming. Most recently we are the recipients of two federal
Department of Justice Office on Violence Against Women
(OVW) grants. We secured an OVW rural grant in 2020 which
allows us to provide focused services to dating violence and
stalking survivors and includes staff to provide presentations
to area middle and high school students. The second OVW
grant allows us to provide transitional housing to survivors
that includes rental assistance for clients for up to two years.
We received the first transitional housing grant in 2005 and
have secured funding ever since.

In order to assist immigrant survivors, we employ two bilin-
gual advocates on the team who work tirelessly to provide
comprehensive services to this underprivileged population
of survivors.

As a result of the COVID pandemic, we added a chat option
on our website which has been very successful in reaching
more survivors. Our resource line (1-800-383-2988 or 563-
382-2989) and chat options (helpingservices.org/chat) are
available to survivors 24/7, including holidays.

In closing, what hasn't changed over the years is our
continued efforts to provide the safest, most inclusive, free
and confidential services to survivors who are affected by
domestic violence.

We are beyond honored to provide these services and look
forward to continuing our work in the most impactful and
innovative ways possible in the seven-county service area. B

—Kathleen Davis, Domestic Abuse Resource Center
Program Director
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. / BECOME A MENTOR TODAY
WW 07{% o » Take the first step to become a mentor by
visiting helpingservices.org/mentoring
and completing a short form. Or call
563-387-1720 to learn more.

Our Youth Mentoring Coordinators are
ready to connect with you today!

Lisa Farley, pictured below in 1996 with one of her 4-5
mentees, was the person who started mentoring by asking
the question: “We at lowa Workforce Development are thinking
about mentoring. Is anyone else?”




A Look Through the Years at Helping Services...
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Helping Services Team
over the last 50 years! Page




4N HELPING SERVICES
o o for Youth & Families

PO Box 372 ® Decorah, |IA 52101

Update your contact info at info@helpingservices.org

Thank you to the Decorah Gemini team for its wonderful donation
of $9500 to Helping Services for Youth and Families!

Pictured here: Ben Krouse-Gagne, Helping Services Director of Community Engagement,
Lauryn Breitsprecher, Gemini Employee & Contributions Committee Member, &
Carson Eggland, Helping Services Executive Director.
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